
 

Our purpose: To keep people safe and protect our communities July 2019 

 
 

 
 For Public Use 

Page 1 

WILTSHIRE POLICE 

For Public Use 

CPT Area Board Briefing 

 

PERFORMANCE 

 

 

 

Wiltshire South and South East CPTs - crime and incident demand for the 12 months to June 2019 

 



 

Our purpose: To keep people safe and protect our communities July 2019 

 

 
 

WILTSHIRE POLICE 

For Public Use 

For Public Use 

CPT Area Board Briefing 

Page 2 

 Force-wide  
 

 Wiltshire Police has reduced the volume of recorded crime by 1% in the 12 months to May 19 and 

continues to have one of the lowest crime rates in the country.  

 

 Our service delivery remains consistently good. 

 

 In June, we received 8,502 999 calls which we answered within 4 seconds on average and 13,096 

101 calls which we answered within 1 minutes 10 seconds on average.  

  

 In June, we also attended 1,571 emergency incidents within 11 minutes and 5 seconds on 

average.  

 

 Wiltshire Police has seen a 26% reduction in vehicle crime and 20 per cent in burglary in the 12 

months to June 2019. These are the most improved trends in the country.  

 

 The Crime Survey of England & Wales recently ranked Wiltshire as one of the top forces nationally 

for public confidence. It covers the 12 months to December 2018 The publication can be found 

here: WWW.CRIMESURVEY.CO.UK 

 

For more information on Wiltshire Police’s performance please visit: 

PCC’s Website - https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/article/1847/Performance 

HMICFRS Website - https://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmicfrs/police-forces/wiltshire/ 

Police.uk - https://www.police.uk/wiltshire 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.crimesurvey.co.uk/
https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/article/1847/Performance
https://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmicfrs/police-forces/wiltshire/
https://www.police.uk/wiltshire
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 Area specific 
 

 
Wiltshire South/ South East CPT Demand Overview – 12 months to June 2019 

 

 

 

 



 

Our purpose: To keep people safe and protect our communities July 2019 

 

 
 

WILTSHIRE POLICE 

For Public Use 

For Public Use 

CPT Area Board Briefing 

Page 4 

HIGH LEVEL CPT UPDATES:  
 

Patrols 
 
Over the last two months the team have carried out a number of visible patrols, this can act a deterrent 
and assist in our prevention approach and also allow us to gather local community intelligence and 
understand when there is a bigger picture. I am pleased to say that many patrols have resulted in the 
issues being resolved. 
 
The following list will provide further details of the patrols actioned: 
 
ASB – Archers Gate 
 
Due to increased concerns around anti-social behaviour around Archers Gate a patrol commenced on 
18th May, this continued until 22nd May. 11 patrols were actioned. 
 
Station Road, Tidworth ( Keebab Shop) 
 
Patrols commenced on 23rd May and are currently continuing. To date 49 patrols have been actioned. 
 
Dwelling Burglary Patrol 
 
Reassurance patrols commenced at a location in Collingbourne Ducis on 28th May. We are pleased to say 
that no further issues have been reported and the patrol finished on 6th June with 18 patrols actioned. 
 
Spa Shop – Tidworth 
 
Complaints were raised by local residents of ASB and possible drug use near to the shop. Patrol 
commenced on 8th May and continued until 4th June. In total 23 patrols were actioned and no further 
concerns were raised. 
 
Mill Pond – Figheldean 
 
Historically when the weather is good, there is an increase of ASB at the location. Patrols therefore 
commenced on 26th May. The patrol concluded on 10th June. In total 23 patrols were actioned. PCSO 
Pippa Brewer continues to work with the local authorities around any concerns. 
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Meerut Rd & St Patricks Avenue,Tidworth 
 
Concerns from residents regarding fighting and swearing at the location. Patrol commenced on 1st June 
and closed on 14th June. 9 patrols took place. 
 
Burglary Patrol – Lower Everleigh 
 
Reassurance patrols commenced at a location on 5th June. Due to no further reports the patrol closed on 
18th June. 17 patrols were actioned. 
 
Boscombe – Suspicious Activity 
 
Reassurance patrols commenced at a residential property on 9th June. No further reports were raised and 
the patrol concluded on 2nd July. 24 patrols were actioned. 
 
Criminal Damage - Oatway Road, Tidworth 
 
Crimes were no reported directly to Wiltshire Police, however from local contact with the PCSO’s it 
became clear there were concerns that vehicles were being damaged at the location. Therefore a patrol 
commenced on 11th June, this continued until 20th June. 22 patrols were actioned. 
 
Parking – Archers Gate 
 
This is a new priority to address issues around parking on Archers Gate & Kingsgate, in particular around 
Amesbury Archer School. 
 
Archers Gate Pavillion 
 
Due to local concerns around ASB and possible drug use a patrol has commenced on 27th June, to date 11 
patrols have been actioned. 
 
Community Speedwatch 
 

Supporting CSW continues to be a focus for the South-East Hub and I am currently engaging with 
members of the team to ensure that our approach is efficient and effective. 
 
This is an ongoing initiative and once again, I would ask that if you are interested in such schemes then 
do please get in touch.  
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Significant Events 
 
Summer Solstice saw some 10,000 people attend this year with only a handful of arrests being necessary 
over the event.  Whilst there was a requirement for police attendance, the event is now run on a Managed 
Open Access basis, where we are there merely to support English Heritage with potential disorder and 
traffic management issues.  This is a great example of working in partnership with local businesses in 
order to secure a Safe and Satisfied Community.   Road closures at Woodhenge and the surrounding by-
ways assisted in this goal, with no opportunities for mass gatherings to be created, thereby reducing the 
opportunity for sounds systems to be set up and loud music being played throughout the night bringing 
unwelcome disruption to the local community. 
 
We took a pro-active approach at Solstice this year and provided Amnesty bins, this resulted in a fair 
amount of drugs and potential weapons being discarded: 
 

- Bladed articles, including two Stanley Knives  

- Around 20 grams of cocaine and LSD (hallucinogenic drug) 

- Over 200 grams of cannabis 

- Around 60 tablets of various drugs types 

- 1 small bottle of Nitrite (poppers) 

- Over 30 Nitrous Oxide canisters 

- 31 grams of MDMA powder (active compound in Ecstasy) 

We are obviously pleased to have this off our streets! 
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The final weekend of June saw National Armed Forces Day, this weekend was a fantastic success and 
enjoyed by all who attended. The atmosphere was all very positive with members of the public thanking 
the Police for keeping them safe. This weekend also saw the Police and Military Police patrolling 
together, this is something that my deputy Lucy had already started working on for our daily business 
and following the positive comments from NAFD, I am hopeful that joint patrolling is something we can 
start to do more of in the future. 
 

     
On Monday 1st July we saw the launch at Stonehenge School which was opened by HRH Princess Anne. I 
was luckily enough to be invited to the facility and was extremely impressed with what the school has to 
offer. The occasion was marked beautifully by a student presenting HRH with a posy bouquet. 
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Community Tasking Team 
 
Our Community Tasking Team, (who are officers drawn from the South CPT and CID who look at series 
or high profile jobs on behalf of the wider team), are working closely with us and have been carrying out 
disruption work in Tidworth in relation to our County Lines issues. This is an asset I will continue to call 
upon to help us to disrupt individuals who are causing issues in our area. 
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YOUR CPT – Wiltshire South East

 

  New Inspector 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself and provide some details regarding my Policing 
career. I am born and bred in Devizes, so I am a Wiltshire girl through and through. I joined Wiltshire 
Police in June 2005, so I have just over 14 years service. My initial posting was to Swindon, where I spent 
a short time in uniform, before moving onto CID. I remained in the detective world for over 10 years 
where I worked on numerous different departments, including the drugs squad, burglary/robbery squad, 
the volume crime team, reactive CID and finally the Major crime Investigations Team.  
 
My last post took me into the strategic world of policing where I took on the role as staff officer to the 
Chief Constable, this involved working for both CC Mike Veale and latterly the current Chief Constable, 
Kier Pritchard.  
 
I started in this new role at the beginning of June and I am delighted to be part of this new hub.  
My early approach has been about engagement, both internally and externally. I have spent the last few 
weeks learning what challenges we face and we can approach these with a multi-agency and problem 
solving approach.  
 
My next three months will be about implementing new ideas and reviewing them to understand if the 
changes have been successful and where further changes are required. 
 

The 18th of July will be my first area boards in both Amesbury and Tidworth, I look forward to attending 

and meeting some of you there. 
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  New Deputy 
 
I am delighted to introduce my Deputy, Sergeant Lucy Thorne, Lucy joined Dorset Police as a PCSO in 
2006, as the role was very new at this time she assisted in setting up Safer neighbourhood Teams in the 
area and youth engagement. Lucy joined Wiltshire in 2008 as a Police Constable and has worked in 
Salisbury and Amesbury in uniform before joining proactive priority crime teams and then onto the CID 
department in Salisbury where she was promoted to Detective Sergeant.  

 

Community Co-ordinators: 

 

PC Lucy Wileman (Amesbury and Tidworth)  

 

New Community Coordinator  
 
We have recently run a selection process for a new coordinator for the South-East Hub and I am very 
pleased to announce that PC Juliet Cox was successful in securing the position.  
 
Juliet comes to us with a wealth of experience, historically in Community Policing and more recently in 
pre-active Policing, Juliet will be an absolute asset to the team and we look forward to welcoming her at 
the end of July. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to highlight the fantastic work that PC Lucy Wileman has 
achieved in the Community Coordinator role. Lucy has been the sole coordinator for over two years now 
and has made huge progress within the South-East area. Lucy’s passion and knowledge of Community 
Policing, has certainly helped both me and my deputy settle into our new roles. 
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You can find out more about Wiltshire South East CPT, including news stories and contacts for 

local officers, on our website: https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/WiltshireSouthEast 
L PRIORITI 
 

PRIORITIES FOR WILTSHIRE SOUTH EAST CPT UPDATE 

Priority 1:  

       Date set - July 2019 
Location – Tidworth and Ludgershall 
Summary – There are currently concerns with some youths 
who are believed to be involved in County Lines in this area. 
This issue is being managed by a multi-agency approach 
with us all working together to protect the vulnerable 
people involved, whilst ensuring that people committing 
criminal offences are dealt with appropriately through the 
Judicial process. I would encourage members of the public 
in this area to report any concerning behaviour they may 
witness through their local PCSO or by dialling 101. 
  

 

 

Priority 2:  

Date set – July 2019 
Location – South-East CPT Hub 
Summary – The South-East Hub understands the 
importance of speeding in our area and the benefit of our 
Community Speed watch Team… We are currently reviewing 
how we can assist our CSW volunteers and together, work 
to make our roads safer. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/WiltshireSouthEast
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Priority 3:  

Date set – July 2019 
Location – Sidbury Circular Estate in Tidworth 
Summary – We have recently had a number of attempt 
burglaries reported to us in this area, this is obviously a 
priority for us to identify and arrest and suspects involved. 
We are carrying out patrols in the area and would 
encourage all members of the public to think about their 
security, especially at this time of year when doors and 
windows are likely to be open. 

 
 

** 3rd July ** 

Last night three arrest were made 

following some pro-active patrols by 

officers. The investigation is ongoing. 
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HIGH LEVEL PCC UPDATES   

 Improvement in 101 performance - Concerns had been raised in the past from the 

public around the time it takes to get through to 101. I’m pleased to say that following 

investment into the call centre, performance has improved significantly. The time it 

takes to answer a 101 call has improved from just over 5 minutes in 2017 to 1 minutes 4 

seconds at the start of this year. The proportion of times that a caller simply hangs up 

before being dealt with has also improved from 17 per cent to 4.8 per cent. 

 Recruitment - As part of my promise when the policing precept was increased for this 

financial year, 12 additional Community Coordinators will be in place across the 

county next month helping our Community Policing Teams to put a renewed focus on 

visibility and community engagement. 

 National Armed Forces Day – There has been a number of events across the county to 

celebrate Armed Forces Day with Salisbury hosting the national event this year. 

Alongside the Force I’m pleased to support these and at the end of June Wiltshire 

Police signed the military covenant with a commitment to employing those relocated 

as part of the Army’s re-basing programme.  

 

HIGH LEVEL FORCE UPDATES 

 Summer demand campaign - We are now moving into the time of year where police 

forces traditionally see a spike in demand. The warmer weather, school holidays and 

increased socialising, means we are expecting to see a significant increase in 999 and 

101 calls. To try to counter this, we will be running a summer publicity campaign 

designed around key crime prevention messages. 

 Drink Driving – The annual drink driving campaign will be launching soon. This will see a 

focus on educating the public about the dangers of getting behind the wheel after 

having a drink. 

 Awards – We have recently been celebrating the bravery, dedication and hard work 

of police officers, staff, volunteers and members of the public at the Wiltshire Police 

Awards Ceremony. You can read more, including some of the heart-warming stories 

from the night, on our website https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Features 

 

 

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Features
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GET INVOLVED 
 

 You can keep up to date with the latest 

news in your area by signing up to our 

Community Messaging service – 

www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk 

 

 You can follow your CPT on social media 

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Followus 

 

 More information on your CPT area can 

be found here: www.wiltshire.police.uk  

and here www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk  

  

 

 

 

  

 FEEDBACK/ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

 

http://www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/
https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Followus
http://www.wiltshire.police.uk/
http://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/

